Upper Thames Group Council

Minutes of the Meeting held at Holy Cross Church, Ashton Keynes

Thursday 7th May 2015 at 8.15 pm 
1. Opening Prayer led by Phil 
2. Apologies from Kathryn Gray. 
3.  Notes and actions from last meeting  - lettings policy to be circulated ACTION Adina ; a 2nd safeguarding office for UTG is needed. ACTION – Phil and Adina with Avril Fray. 
4. Church snapshots – no comments from circulated updates. Updates to be sent to PCCs. ACTION Matt, Stuart, Linda and Shirley 
5. Vicar’s update 

· 2 APCMs (Cricklade and Latton) developed and shared the vision for Cricklade and Latton. Church based visions will be set in place for all churches. All churches share the overall vision of “creating opportunities for everyone to experience God's love”.  (ACTION Shirley for Ashton Keynes and the Leigh). 

· Processes (eg occasional offices procedures; communications re events) over the next year will be looked and centralised with procedures common to all churches.  (ACTION Phil (with Shirley) 

· Phil's day off is Friday. Monthly he will take another day off as well.  
6. Safeguarding 

Phil has attended a safeguarding day.  Leanne (Diocesan Safeguarding Officer) will come out and do a training day for all PCCs.   Every PCC agenda must have safeguarding as an item on its agenda. (Electoral roll should be on every PCC agenda).  ACTION. All reps
7. Year of discipleship

Started with sermon series.  Leaflets available in each church. Sermons will be on the  website.  Mentoring we will develop further later. 
8. Uganda 

Notes attached. Each PCC  will look at supporting the Uganda link between North Wilts Deanery and Kigezi Diocese through support for the Kigezi Diocese Water and Sanitation Programme (KDW&SP). 
9. Churches Together services
Reducing number of services and going for quality. Next service is Sun June 28th following the AGM (which starts at 3 pm) at 3.30 pm and will be a Songs of Praise. One or two people from each church to choose a hymn and speak about why they have chosen it.

To celebrate VJ day British Legion (Cricklade)  have asked to hold a service in St S 15th Aug. It might be suggested as an afternoon service. 
10. Away Days – June 6th 2015. Date clashes with a wedding and take up has been lower than hoped. 2016 UTG Away Day is being planned.  Venue numbers ceiling to be ascertained. One rep from each church to be part of the organisation for 2016  so take up from all churches will be higher.   
11. Youth work.   Youth Group of 7 meets sunday afternoons in Cricklade (called Vibe) and others go to events eg laser quest. Wiltshire Council, in response to youth requests, will fund a pilot youth cafe in Jenner Hall which St Sampson's church can “staff”.   Youth want to discuss things; so if the church runs it, we can “share our faith” . Meeting (for anyone interested) Jenner Hall Tues May 19th at 4.30 pm to discuss further plans.  Older people can help with the cafe.  Will start to operate before the end of the summer term. Includes Latton.  Doesn't include AK as the parish has aligned itself with Malmesbury. 

12. Christian Aid      - Churches Together possibly planning to hold an event for Christian Aid 2016  

- AK hasn't been part of the CT thinking, yet each house in the village gets an envelope which is collected. PB and SD to ask CT if the Christian Aid service in 2016 could be  at AK. Could have a big fund raising event in AK rather than Cricklade. ACTION Phil and Shirley  

-June 17th Christian Aid event in London to “lobby the MP “ re climate change. More details from Phil  

13. Rwandan charity rYico   - update about the plans re African Sewing Group are on notes attached. Also includes details of the charity's work.  Consider Nicky revisiting and speaking at a service. (NB  https://www.facebook.com/africansewingclub shows photos)

14. Items for next meeting will include:-  safeguarding, Uganda, Year of discipleship youth work, vicar's day off. Please send items prior to the meeting. 
15. AOB 

· It was suggested that the website has links to charities we support eg US, KDW&SP, rYico 

·  Make up of Group Council  should be 3 from Cricklade, 2 from AK, 1 from Latton and Leigh.  Need for another Cricklade rep. ACTION Adina  

· APCM agenda needs to have GC reps as an agenda item ACTION All 

· Chair for the next two meetings:-  Matt Smith.
16. The meeting closed with The Grace. 
17. Date & time of next meeting : Thursday  9th July 8 pm at Latton Village Hall &  Oct 15th 8 pm Latton village hall if it is available.  
 Notes re items 8 (Uganda) and 13 (rYico) 
Uganda and the North Wilts Deanery  link with Kigezi Diocese.  St Sampson's church  had supported Rwancherere High School and we renewed the link with Rwancherere village when we went to Uganda two years ago. Since then, £400 was given to the High School and used to build flooring.  Communication with the village is hard. We only have one contact and email isn't possible to Rwancherere. 

St S and AK have supported KDW&SP for the last two harvests and a Siren Sisters concert profit supported this too. It makes a big difference to whole communities and definitely  'creates opportunities for everyone to experience God's love'. 
Ashton Keynes primary School is linked with Kabale Prep school (a christian primary school) and the Head would like to visit. 

Diocesan Uganda link emphasizes our link is a partnership rather than financial aid. We should evaluate the best possible partnership and mutual support.

If North Wilts is to remain linked with Kigezi Diocese, then to have each benefice linked in some way with Kigezi Diocese would help the partnership. 

Upper Thames churches will consider how the Uganda link will be supported in 2015  by Upper Thames. Evaluation of impact would suggest that  supporting KDW&SP has the greatest effect. Monies donated can be accounted for and is “delivered” to the destination by Tearfund. 
The charity rYico (Rwandan Youth Information Community Organisation).       Nicky nee Palmer, who grew up in Cricklade started up rYico with Viv a young Rwandan. Based in Brighton.  rYico supports (in Kigali, Rwanda) Centre Marembo as well as 2 safe houses (one for boys and one for girls, for those who are away from home usually because of abuse).  Nicky has given talks as part of services. Shirley visited all three last January when she stayed in Kigali for 3 days. Centre Marembo offers opportunities for both children and adults, with a sewing group as well as car maintenance and support for many vulnerable children and teenagers. 

They are about to create 'African Sewing Group' taking on 50 women to make clothes for sale in UK. Their goal is the training. education and regaining of self-sufficiency for 52 women in The African Sewing Club. They are launching a range of clothing and accessories, which will be made by the women, and each garment sold will not only raise money but also create a job, a home and a future for the group.  Shirley has some samples of the kind of sewing they do and was very impressed with the work rYico and Centre Marmbo do on so little money. They are not an overtly christian charity.  
